
Ide Parish Council

Weir Meadow & Northern Fields with Pynes Orchard

Joint Projects Fundraising Group

Minutes of meeting on Zoom, 
Wednesday 31 March 2021 at 7.30pm

1. Welcome and introductions.
Present: 

· Nick Bradley (NB) - chair
· Imelda Liversage (IL)

· Cheryl Haddy (CH)

· Doug  Bell    (DB)
· Philip Willcock (PW)

· Trevor Gardner (TG) 
· Charlotte McGregor (CLM) - secretary
· David Howe (DH)

· Jessica Paine (JP)
· Maresa Bossano (MB) [joined c7.40]
· Richard Reardon (RR) [joined  c7.45]
2. Apologies
Peter Cloke (chair PCOWG)
3. Update and preamble 
NB -  anxious because we have been waiting for this moment for so long but now need to ask people to contribute! Now no excuse and clock is ticking! 

Never in the history of the village, has Ide had the opportunity to acquire its own space to do with as we like. 

Contracts for the option agreement have been exchanged on Weir Meadow (WM) and Northern Fields (NF). DH has received the original document so it is official! Expect to do the same for the Orchard very soon, only stumbling block is the issue of the water supply. Church Commissioners (CC) have instructed engineers to install a separate mains water supply to their retained fields, to run along bottom of the Orchard, leaving us with our own supply. That will allow CC to sign up to Option Agreement. 
Doug has agreed on WM side of things to do the groundwork to get estimates for the car park, fencing and planting  works which we are required to do for planning. He is approaching contractors to get quotes so that we can enter real figures into the Prospectus and will also be required for grant applications. 

Pre commencement conditions plans (for Landscape & Ecology and Water Drainage) have been submitted to TDC Planners for approval for the Change of Use permission. Hope they will be passed and if not, will give us a good guide for what to do. 

Prospectus is now in version 7 to reflect updated position. 

4. Appointing a chair and secretary

Terms of reference are in existence, approved by Parish Council. We are now an official group. Yesterday NB attended a webinar on the legal position of Local Authority meetings after May 7th as after that date IPC won’t be able to meet remotely. Working groups are   not constrained, though, so can continue to meet remotely if we wish. 
NB and TG feel we will need to meet frequently to start with. TG suggested 2-3 weeks initially. Perhaps not so often as we get into the rhythm of things. Group agreed. 
CLM – agreed to take minutes going forwards. Approved minutes will be published. 

We need to recognise confidentiality in terms of potential donor names and figures etc. 

RR - joined the meeting. He introduced himself to the group. Others in the group introduced themselves to Richard. 
NB offered to chair the meetings for the time being.  Unanimous agreement from the group.
5. Purpose of meeting with particular reference to:

a. Terms of Reference 

b. Funding Strategy 
TG – ToR drawn up in PC format and defines our remint – ie what we can and can’t do. Has been approved by PC. 

Initially thought we might have different timelines for the WM+NF and Orchard projects but in the end the opportunity coincided timewise and so to avoid confusion and provide co-ordination, it was decided that both projects should be fundraised together. 

Strategy shows that there are different strands to the various elements of the project. As a group we will decide who is best placed to progress applications and enquiries. Need to tailor requests and be  careful when applying to reduce risk of rejection from Trusts etc. 

There are two separate prospectuses. Careful decisions will be needed when deciding which project fits into which funding route. 

Appreciation that we are raising quite a lot of money and it can be daunting. First stage to buy land and honour WM planning permissions; then a second stage to raise funds for developing Weir Meadow. 

We have 3 year options on the land but will give this a one year push to make this happen. If we can’t get on within the first year, people are likely to lose interest. At the one year anniversary, we will review and we may take a loan (via precept) to get the project over the line. 

NB gave an overview of what is available via the precept. Might be useful if there are elements of the capital acquisition costs which do not fit into grant funding categories. An example of the likely Council tax increase would be £2pm for a band D property if we were to borrow £120k. Can get up to 50-year loan from  Public Works Loan Board, with support of DALC (Devon Association of Local Councils) and permission from the Secretary of State. 

NB reminding the group that neither the Orchard nor WM have income generating potential. Intention is to rent NF to a tenant farmer: current rent £888 pa. 

CIL (Community Infrastructure Levy) then also explained. CIL was hoped for re the Pynes Farm development but it no longer qualifies. Might get money on Springwell project as the the applicant wishes to increase the garden centre operation and this is likely to attract a payment (PC entitled to 25% share. Teignbridge keep the rest!). Looks likely it will get the permission but  uncertain when CIL would become payable.
TG – strategy to approach high worth likely donors and then look to grant making bodies when we can demonstrate  we have local support. 
5. Aspects of Funding - Spreadsheet Record

Excel document intended to identify an initial selection of potential funders. TG ran through structure of the spreadsheet – name of potential funders and also costs for specific items. Also contains details of events to be hosted and monies raised and list of potential local donors. 

CH suggesting allowing people to “buy” a square meter of the land. Also suggested we should invite others to contribute ideas. Her son has a drone and suggested that he gets some footage to show the extent of the sites. Also need photos for prospectus which he could do. Group support for this. Will help us to show that the NF acts as a “firebreak” to stop development encroaching into the village/spread of the village:

CH suggesting that we open a Facebook group so that the village knows we have started the campaign and to enable us to tap into the ideas of others. Allows community involvement. A village contact has offered help to set up the Facebook page. 

RR – to produce something visual to show funding progress. CH suggested thermometer or a map showing how much has been “bought”. 

JP reminding the group that there is a Pynes Orchard Facebook page already. Need to link that with the fundraising page. Will approach Mark Thomas who set the page up about this. JP to make the approach to Mark. 

CH counselling that Facebook is “not for everybody” and so we need to be mindful of the other platforms available. 

NB reported that Ben Ervine, a parish councillor,  has offered to produce a free website for fundraising. Group support to accept this very generous offer of help. Will include info about both projects, donate buttons etc. RR to liaise with Ben Ervine about this to progress. 
MB suggesting that we need to choose a catchy campaign name. Also need to make it really clear to newcomers so that they can identify where the land and orchard are. “Greener Future for Ide” suggested.  NB suggests "Green Space for Ide". It all started as a desire to get green space for Ide as part of the Neighbourhood Plan. 

TG reminding us that we have to keep on repeating the message – don’t be complacent as people will forget and just not know! Can’t assume knowledge.

DH – need to  think about a clear launch with a strong message and our vision for how we get to the endgame and what we are asking the village to help with. Give them confidence as to how we will get to the end. DH counselling that Crowdfunding may not be an option for the PC due to the legal structure of the entity. TG asking DH to look into Crowdfunding as an option. DH accepting this task. 

NB asking what it is we need to make the launch successful. MB advising a really good video (5 mins) is invaluable. Most Grant funders and Crowdfunders expect a video. Far quicker and more engaging than a written document. 
TG agreeing that we should take time to get all the platforms ready to go so that we can press the button at the same time. Prospectuses need finalising with images, finalise strategy of groups with dates, etc, get website and Facebook etc. 

CH suggesting two launches. One for grant funding and one for local launch with an event to encourage whole village to attend 

MB suggesting a virtual launch in the current climate;  and also opens things up beyond Ide. A physical launch can be saved until later down the line when the COVID restrictions allow. Video doesn’t have to be polished. It is about what is being said.  

NB asking TG how we approach local potential donors. Personal approach suggested. We have contacts who are willing to help with this. 

General discussion about order of events. CLM suggesting a three phased approach – potential large donors first, then to the wider challenge and then to the grant making bodies.  
TG suggesting that we whet people’s appetites by sending details of strategy now so that they know what is happening with links to website etc. 

7. Prioritisation:

a. Gang Chart – Review

TG’s commenting that lots of funders change who they will give money to regularly, so we need to keep track of their priorities. List needs to be updated. 

CH suggesting a shared GoogleDrive. RR volunteered to assist. 

b. Prospectus for each Project – NB and TG to finalise

c. Plan campaign to approach 'named locals’ – NB, TG and DH to progress. 
d. Funding from Trusts, National Lottery,  and other bodies:



- Determine any dealing dates approaching



- Determine which Trusts suit which project  - likely to be pairs of us looking at lists in detail outside the group meetings and then bringing  recommendations to the group. 
List to be updated in the first instance. MB volunteered to review and co-ordinate the list of potential funders.  Identify which funder could be approached for what. 

Where both projects qualify, we will need to determine process for deciding.
8. SUMMARY of ACTIONS - Divvying up the work.
Action Cheryl – to approach her contact re Facebook; a graphic designer re banner / strapline;  and her son re drone work for photos for prospectus. Will also look at other campaign videos to see style and content and then think about filming. 

Action Maresa – to organise list. of potential funders. Whole group can feed into that. Identify which funder could be approached for what. 

Action Richard – to talk to Ben Ervine re website and also support Cheryl to set up shared GoogleDrive. 

Action Nick and Trevor - finalise both prospectuses.  Finalise strategy of fund raising group, with dates.
Action Trevor, Nick and David - Meet to plan approaches to local donors. 

Action Doug -  select and contact at least three  contractors to quote for construction works on Weir Meadow. 

Action Richard - advise on use of drones from a regulatory point of view. He has a contact who he can approach. 
Action David -  to investigate Crowdfunding as a funding platform for the PC or how we might use other groups to access funding through that route.  
Action Jess - liaise with Mark Thomas about current Orchard Facebook page, to avoid duplication or confusion.
Action Jess - contact graphic designer re strapline / logo for 'Green Space for Ide'
9. Composition of the group - who else, what other skills do we need?
No detailed discussion on this as we felt able to progress with the skillset available. 

10. AOB
Q1. CH asking if anyone has contact with a graphic designer. We need a banner which is consistent. JP knows someone but not local. She will ask but needs to be able to tell her name etc so she has something to work with. 

NB proposes we go with “Green Space for Ide” . 

Q2. How do we approach the possible large donors and who? TG, DH and NB to get together to discuss a strategy. 
11. Date of next meeting 
Agreed to suggest the Weir Meadow working group "holds" for the time being until they have some money to spend! Assuming they agree, (NB to liaise with Richard Cloke and Stuart Brooking), we will take their proposed meeting date – 26th April 2021, 7.30pm. [NB note 5 3 21  - this has been agreed].
Minutes approved 26 4 21
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